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Report 
it it m pleasure few words to the 

seis al Chataor ta Geta, ney teak Pioneer 
Needless to say, my first year as City Manager of 

accountant, 
Finance. Thank you to Sheila St. Germaine, senior 
accountant, for an excellent job as acting Finance 

Controversy with the U.S. Environmental 

which are now being ad through 
the City’s Capital Improvement Program and 

— in how developments are 

Finally, I would like to end this report by stating 
that the City is in very good financial shape and 
= by thanking oe group pe employees 

are inning to together to 
provide better service for you. 

go submitted, 
OLD PERRY 
City Manager 

City Clerk’s 
Annual Report 

The following is a report of activities of the Ci 
Clerk's Department for the period July 1, 1988 
through June 30, 1986. 
sot Wowie 

Clerk's of prepared the agenda for 
Regular and Special Council Meetings, Workshop 
a ae Public Hearings; record minutes of 

meetings; and legal notices 
Council actions as required by law. 
The meets every first and third 

Sessions. 
LICENSES, PERMITS AND FILINGS 

Licenses and premits issued included those for 
Arcades, Dogs, Junk Dealers, Marriages, Peddlers 
and Vendors, Pool tables or Parades, Taxis, 
(operator, cab and driver), Video and Non Video 
Machines, and Raffles; filings, recording and 
indexing of Uniform Commercial Code Financing 
= ‘ermination Statements is also done in this 

ELECTIONS 
The preparation for and supervision of elec- 

tions is a duty of the City Clerk. During this period 
there was the November 5, 1985 election. 

July 84/ duly 85/ 
dune 85 /June 86 

Births 831 951 
Deaths 364 345 

298 237 Marriages 
Thes issuing of certified copies of vital statistics 
records and recording of same continues to be a 
large portion of duties in the Clerk’s office. 
David E. Earl 
City Clerk 

Police Department 
Annual Report 1985 
DEMANDS FOR POLICE SERVICE con- 
tinued to test the Department's ability to meet all 
of its obligations. The Department received 
160,764 telephone calls and the Communications 
Center generated 482,293 radio transmissions 
and completed 82,558 requests for information 
on the State Police Telecommunications Network. 
Calls for service of all kinds in 1985 totaled 
24,300, including 3,217 reported crimes. 1,095 of 
these crimes were listed as being among the most 
serious crimes against people or property. 
CRIMES INVESTIGATED by the Dover Police 
Department increased in 1985 by 7 percent. The 
3,020 total offenses included 1,002 Part I crimes, 
which are among the most serious crimes against 

and property. Investigations conducted 
included 141 assaults, 6 robberies, and 7 cases of 
rape. Both residential and commercial burglaries 
posted significant increases during the year, with 
a combined total of 133. The Department also 
investigated 783 reported thefts. The total value 
of all property taken in all crimes reported in 
Dover equaled $452,548. 
RUNAWAY GROWTH represents one of the 
most significant challenges facing the’ Police 
Department’s effort to deliver service to the 

fourth Wednesday in Regular 

community. The pace of development has con- 
tined throughout 1985, and current Police Depart- 
ment projections place the population of Dover at 
approximately 32,000 people by 1990. This is the 
equivalent of adding 10,000 people since the 
1980 census of just over 22,000. Put another way, 
this is the equivalent of adding a city the size of 
Somersworth, with all its attendant responsibilities 
and demands, and expecting that it be absorbed 
with a very limited increase in resources. In 1985 
the Dover Police Department could not respond 
an officer to 1,700 requests for service. In even 
more cases response of an officer was substantially 
delayed. 
ARRESTS IN 1985 totaled 1,424. These arrests 
cleared a total of 1,527 offenses, an increase of 
11%. The Department's 233 arrests for Driving 
While Intoxicated represented an increase of 60% 
over 1984. The Dover Police Department pros- 
ecuted 4,541 traffic and criminal cases in Dover 
District Court. These cases yielded $172,025 in 
fines, 12,146 days in the House of Correction, and 
52,550 days of License Revocation. In addition, 
the Dover Police Department recovered stolen 
property valued at $128,009 as a result of criminal 
investigations. 

THE DRUG PROBLEM is considered to be the 
most serious ongoing threat to the community. 
Not only does it contribute to the destruction of 
the individual user’s private life, but it is a 
significant factor in the overall crime problem, 
particularly burglary and theft. In 1985 the effort 
against the sale of drugs in Dover was rewarded 
with the culmination of a lengthy investigation that 
resulted in 18 arrests for the sale of illegal drugs. 
In addition, this investigation alone resulted in the 
seizure of a substantial quantity of cocaine with an 
estimated street value of $2,250,000, and the 
seizure of three (3) vehicles that were used in the 
commission of drug related offenses. Illegal drugs 
seized in 1985 included Cocaine, Marijuana, LSD, 
Hallucinogenic Mushrooms, and Amphetamines. 
In all of 1985 the Dover Police Department made 
42 arrests for sales of narcotic drugs as compared 
to 3 arrests in 1984. Throughout the year, the 
Dover Police Department seized illegal drugs with 
an approximate street value of Three (3) Million 
Dollars. Although these drug investigations are 
extremely time consuming, it is anticipated that the 
drug problem will continue to be a very high. 
priority in the upcoming year. One problem 
remains the staffing in the Investigative section 
which is still.operating with the same number of 
personnel as in 1972. 

A NEW FORM OF COCAINED is generating 
concern over its potential appearance concern 
over its potential appearance in the Dover area. 
The substance known by the name of “Crack” is 
a highly purified form of cocaine which can be 
purchased in $10 vials. It is normally ingested by 
smoking. Crack produces a more intense high, but 
has been found to be highly addictive. Physical 
addiction usually takes place within six (6) months. 

UNFORTUNATELY CANCELLED were sev- 
eral of the programs that have been conducted in 
the past. It was not possible to conduct the Police 
Youth Camp, the Hunter Safety Program, the 
Bike Safety Rodeo, and some appearances by 
McGruff. For the most part, these programs were 
cancelled as a result of the enormous demands 
placed upon the Investigations Bureau by the 
complex and time consuming investigations, 

especially those involving sexual assaults and 
abuse, and drugs. 

PROGRAMS AND PUBLIC ACTIVITIES, 
however, are conducted whenerver possible and 
continue to be both positive and beneficial to the 
community and to the Police Officers involved. 
These programs permit a pro-active approach to 
crime and safety issues in the community: In 
addition, they provide an opportunity for the 
officers to have positive interaction with the 
community. The Annual Dover Police Christmas 
Basket Program is one such program, and was 
again an enormous success. Over 200 baskets 
were delivered to approximately 700 deserving 
people in Dover. Child Safety programs that were 
conducted by the Dover Police Department 
included First Grade Fingerprinting, the Officer Bill 
School Program, Student Government Day, the 
Kindergarten Strangers Program, and a variety of. 
appearances by McGruff the Crime Dog. Other 
programs conducted included the Annual Fall 
“Flat Foot” Road Race, the Babysitting Instruction 
Program and a variety of other appearances 
before organizations and groups within the 
community. 

Charles D. Reynolds 
Chief of Police 

Superintendent of 

Schools Report 
w+ 

The following report to the citizens of Dover 

eh eo : ' ay ee PARED 8 

provides some of the highlights of the 1985 - 86 
school year. | encourage those who have ques- 
tions or who wish further information to.contact 
me at 742-6400. 

Curriculum 
At the outset of the school year I announced to 
the public and to our staff a set of goals focusing 
on curriculum, teacher supervision, and testing. To 
help us reach the first of the goals we scheduled 
a workshop day for all teachers in early November, 
centering on curriculum improvement on every 

level. In addition, many of our staff development 
activities and individual teacher goals throughout 
the year dealt with curriculum issues. 

One of my goals emphasized the use of.computers 
by classroom teachers in implementing cur- 
riculum. An important result of this emphasis was 
the development of a plan for-the gradual 
expansion of Dover’s computer capabilities over 

five years. The plan was accepted by the School 
Committee in July and will guide budgetary and 
curriculum decisions for the next five years. In 
addition, Curriculum Coordinator Murray In- 
graham applied for and received a $17,000 state 
grant to purchase individual training and com- 
puter systems for thirteen teachers on the junior 
high and high school levels. 

Supervision 
Every teacher in the Dover school system is 
evaluated annually, but to increase the effective- 
ness of the supervision process in 1985-86 we 
initiated an intensive supervision process for 
teachers. The purpose of the process was 
professional growth and the improvement of 
instruction on the part of our staff members. 
Approximately one-third of the’ staff underwent 
intensive supervision by one or more of the 
district’s administrators during the year, and next 
year another third will participate. 

Testing 
As with curriculum and supervision, improvement 
was the aim of Dover’s testing program in 
1985-86. Principals and curriculum advisors exam- 
ined test scores critically in an effort to find ways 
of improving student performance. Special atten- 
tion was given to the results of the October 
statewide testing program initiated by the State 
Board of Education for all New Hampshire fourth, 
eighth, and tenth graders. Dover students scored 
above national levels in virtually every area, and 
they also scored above their expected levels of 
achievement in most subjects. However, student 
scores were somewhat lower in language skills on 
the upper grade levels. Principals and curriculum 
advisors will be giving special attention to those 
areas in the coming year with the aim of identifying 
and correcting any weaknesses in either cur- 
riculum or instruction. 

Woodman Park School Recognition 
One of the high points of the year was the 
designation of Woodman Park School as one of 
272 elementary schools honored nationally as an 
outstanding school in the U.S. Department of 
Education’s first Elementary School Recognition 
Program. Marilyn Weeks, Woodman Park 
School’s principal, accompanied two staff mem- 
bers to Washington where they were praised by 
President Reagan and Secretary of Education 
Bennett for their school’s commitment to excel- 
lence. A flag commemorating the honor is now on 
display at the school. 

State Standards 
Dover moved closer to full compliance with state 
elementary school standards in the areas of library 
and guidance services when we hired a certified 
librarian for Garrison School and a _ social 
worker/guidance counselor for Woodman Park 
School. The addition of the two staff members 
brought Woodman Park into full compliance with 
the state in these areas and moved Garrison and 
Horne Street schools closer to that goal. This year 
one additional social worker/guidance counselor 
was hired to serve both Horne Street and 
Garrison, and next year we hope to add a second 
librarian to our elementary staffs. 

Tri-City Vocational Plan 
Years of planning (and lobbying) paid off in 
1985-86 when the state legislature approved an 
eight million dollar construction package to be 
shared by Dover, Rochester, and Somersworth in 
a unique tri-city vocational plan which will provide 
vocational courses in three separate locations to 
students and adults in the tri-city area. The three 
centers will provide-services for over a thousand 
students from Strafford County and will offer 
thirty-four programs in twenty-two different voca- 
tional areas. Through joint planning the centers 
will minimize duplication of facilities while making 
a large number of programs available to local 
students .2 rat yooh re Ore 

A joint building committee, composed of School 

vad x 



Committee and City Council representatives, has 
been meeting for several months in pr tion 
for the construction of the facility at High 
School. When completed the Dover site will offer 
fifteen programs, including a newly developed 
auto body course, in renovated or new facilities, 

Special Programs : 
Responding to a need for a transitional prograi 
for certain ninth graders, Dover High School 
developed an academic program to provide 
added support for such students in 1985-86. In 
the lower grades transitional classes were formed 
for very young students in need of similar 
assistance. 

For those students needing more challenge in 
school, programs for able learners and Olympics 
of the Mind activities were initiated on the 
elementary level. And for parents who found a 
need for after-school care, the schools cooperated 
with the Strafford County YMCA in making 
available child care services at Horne Street 
School and Woodman Park School after school 
and during vacations. 

Capital Projects 
The extent of the physical plants maintained by 
the School Department demands continual plan- 
ning for their proper upkeep. Through the City’s 
capital improvement program Marie Willard, our 
business administrator, arranged for several pro- 
Jects in FY86: A worn boiler was replaced at the 
dunior High School and another was replaced in 
the Dover High School greenhouse; a new 
gymnasium floor was installed at Woodman Park 
School; and new bleachers were installed at 
Dunaway Field. Still to be completed are eneray 
conservation measures at Woodman Park School 
and the renovation of the tennis courts at the high 
school. 4 

Long-range Planning 
During the 1985-86 school year the School 
Committee embarked upon two important, far- 
reaching ventures. The first was the establishment 
of a goal-setting committee to oversee the 
development of long-term educational goals for 
the district. The first phase of the committee’s work 
was begun recently with the mailing of an 
extensive survey to a random sample of 700 
registered Dover voters. - 

The second significant venture was the establish- 
ment of a long-range planning committee “to 
identify and project the long-range space and 
facility needs of the school district and to make 
recommendations to the School Committee 
regarding actions to meet those needs and the. 

_ timing of such actions.” After months of study the 
committee has reported some sobering projec- 
tions which will impact dramatically our school 
system. Over the next five years the long-range 

_ planning committee conservatively projects an 
increase of 915 students in grades 1-12, half of 
them at the elementary level. 

In 1985-86 our schools felt a lack of classroom 
space at the Horne Street School and a severe 
lack of athletic space at the Junior High School; 
by 1990-91 our space problems throughout the 
entire system could be devastating. Obviously, 
action must be taken now to address the impact 
of the projected enrollment increase. The School 
Committee was wise to initiate long-range plan- 
ning, and it will now need the support of the entire 
Dover community to follow through with its plans.- 

A Tribute 
In September 1985, the School Committee and 
administrators began what we hope will be a long 
tradition of recognizing Dover’s retired teachers 
and administrators by hosting an evening of 
appreciation at the high school. The purpose of 
the evening was to express the gratitude of the 
people of Dover to those who provided the 
foundation for our excellent educational system. 
Dover has a right to be proud of its city and of 
its schools, and we who are part of Dover today 
are in the debt of those who have gone before us. 
Again, I wish to thank those retired teachers and 
administrators for their contribution to the city and 
to its schools. ; sal 
GERALD A. DALEY - 
Superintendent of Schools 

Annual Report Of The 
Welfare Department 
For July 1, 1985- 
June 30, 1986 

This office assisted eighty families, which 
" represented two hundred eighty persons. Included 
in these families: forty-eight singles were assisted. 
Twenty-five minors were placed for board & care. 
Four adults received board and care. Ten cases 
had court-ordered attorney fees paid» by. this 

Ree: 327 £4 

department. Six people received aid with medical 
only. One burial was required for payment. 

Payment for categorial cases was made to N.H. 
Department of Human Services. This covered 
Dover's liability on such as old age assistance, aid 
to permanently disabled, and intermediate nursing 
care cases. This was to end with change of law 
on Jan. 1, 1986 however some bills were received 
late and were for 1985. 

Respectfully submitted, 
MARGARET E. SEYMOUR 

Director of Welfare 

, 

Department of 
Parks and Recreation 
1986-86 Annual Report 

This year we continued to offer a wide spectrum 
of services for our citizens. Activites were designed 
to satisfy the leisure needs of youngsters and 
oldsters alike; and, there seemed to be something 
which fit everyone’s pocketbook. The Recreation 
Center (Butterfield Gym and Indoor Pool), which 
is located in Henry Law Park, was the hub of year 
round activity with the heaviest use occuring from 
October thru April. Our parks, playgrounds and 
other special outdoor facilities were busy during 
the warm months. Our understaffed maintenance 
team found it impossible to properly maintain all 
our facilities and a “bandaid approach” became 
necessary for several of our neighborhood/school 
parks, The residential building boom began to 
surface as a major issue as increasing amounts of 
prime recreational/open space was subdivided 
and/or developed. Restoration of Woodman Park 
and Horne St. Park proceeded close to schedule 
with the prospect that these projects will be 
complete by the end of 1986. We had excellent 
success with our second “Life. Be In It” post- 
er/calendar publicity campaign; and, we also 
added a “Mailer” which listed some of our key 
activities with a survey on the reverse side. Our 
“beefed up” PR paid dividends as overall program 

_ Participation continued on the upswing. 

Our trips program grew in popularity; and, we 
made a firm commitment to expand the number 
and variety of future trips. We look forward to 
traveling to see top entertainers and interesting 
places such as Bermuda, the Carribbean, Wil- 
lamsburg, Atlantic City, Washington D.C., Tor- 
onto, TomeJones and the Andy Williams 
Christmas Show. Other special day trips will also 
be built into the schedule. Lydia Williams, trip rep., 
has put a great deal of effort into the trips program 
and we are optimistic that it will become more 
successful. 
Aquatic activities under the direction of Cova 
Greig, Peg Richardson, Maureen Busby and a 
capable staff, were very Popular and_ highly 
successful. People participated in a variety of 

programs such as: H20 Aerobics, Fitness Swim, 
Competitive Swim, Scuba, Adapted Aquatics, 
Basic Rescue & Water Safety, Water Polo, 
Advanced Lifesaving, Lifeguard Training, 
Preschool Lessons, Adult Lessons and Summer 

Learn-To-Swim classes. The New Hampshire 
Special Olympics Swim Meet, which Cova orig- 
inated in 1976, was bigger and better than ever 
with two-hundred participants and over five- 
hundred spectators and volunteers. This program 
received the New Hampshire Recreation and Park 
Society Willie Shelnutt “Award for Programming 
Excellence.” Next year it will be necessary to use 
both the Dover and Portsmouth pools for this 
super Event. The Indoor Pool was open an 
average of one-hundred hours per week through- 
out the entire year (only exception being one week 
annual maintenance shutdown). Guppey Park 
and Olympic Pool received greater use due in part 
to continuing improvements and better PR. In 
addition to excellent customary weekday attend- 
ance every weekend was booked for special 
outings. More and more demands are being felt 
re: both pools. 

Doug O’Brien, Assistant Director in charge of the 
Butterfield Gym, summer playground and related 
Programs reports that all activites were in full 
swing. Basketball continued to be the most 
popular indoor activity as attested by the following: 
Midget League, Tyke League, Junior High 
League, Junior Rec. Team, High School Rec. 
Team, Men’s 18+ League, Men’s 35+ League, 
Butterfield Tourney, Northeast Tourney and the 
First Annual Junior High Christmas Tourney. 
Also...a great deal of pick-up basketball was played 
every day. Other popular gym activites were: 
volleyball, fitness training, aerobics and foosball. 
The Butterfield Gym meeting rooms were booked 
almost every weeknight and some weekend days. 
Despite the decline in elementary school enrol- 
Iment, the playground attendance remained on a 
par with previous years. The following playgrounds 

were supervised: Horne, Morningside, Hancock, 
Applevale, Park St. and Mineral, It was_nice to 
have Mineral Park back with us; and, it was our 
best attended playground. Camp Sun ‘N Fun 
under the direction of Donna Torressen was very 
successful. It was completely filled (360 camper 
weeks) with a waiting list. 
Our special City-Wide events included: Spring 
Fling Treasure Hunt, Halloween Haunted House, 
Ski/Skate Sale, July 4th, Santa Calling, Ice Cream 
Smorgasbord, Youth Tennis Tournament and 
Summer Carnival. Approximately twleve-hundred 
people dared to enter our Haunted House during 
an approximately two hour time span! We also 
advised/assisted with other Community 
endeavors. A very special program with which we 
are pleased to assist is the “Forever Fit” senior 
adult fitness program started by Norman and 
Miriam Fine. We look forward to working more 
closely with this group in hopes it will grow in 

popularity. 

The new Woodman Park tennis courts have been 
well-received. The baseball field and track im- 
provements were about seventy-five percent com- 
pleted. It was a pleasure seeing more people 
enjoying walking/jogging around the track: and, it 
is expected that in this “age of fitness” the use will 

increase. The soccer field was moved off the 
basefield infield which will provide for better infield 
maintenance. The new baseball backstop and 
attached fencing looks great. The Horne St. 
Park/School field was regraded so that correct 
H2O drainage would occur. Also, a new parking 
lot was constructed, trees were pruned and several 

worn spots overseeded. A new baseball backstop 
will be installed in the fall. A Recreation Center 
Handicapped Access “Study” was completed. The 
recommended “Design” will be submitted for 
funding via the 1987 Capital Improvement 
Program. If this project receives full funding 
complete access will be afforded to the Gym and 
Indoor Pool. 

Rapidly expanding residential development is 
impacting upon us not only by diminishing prime 
potential recreation/open space but also creating 
greater demands upon existing facilities. Mt. 
Pleasant, Bellamy Park and Garrison School/Park 
neighborhoods are prime examples of housing 
growth with other areas pending approval. One of 
our most important tasks is to protect our existing 
facilities and diligently acquire/protect land for 
future recreation areas. Amidst all this growth it 
is comforting to see the Spruce Lane Neigh- 
borhood Park become officially dedicated. And, it 
appears that George Maglaras Memorial Park will 
be protected and eventually improved to become 
one of our more active community recreation 
areas. 
Dick Cote, Maintenance Foreman, and his crew 
were short-handed again this year. It became 
necessary, therefore, to cut back maintenance in 
some of the outlying neighborhood parks in order 
to properly maintain our revenue producing 
facilities and larger Community parks. The new 
tractor/loader is a real workhorse; and, we were 
able to keep up with most of the mowing and 
sportfield maintenance. The Public Works Depart- 
ment and School Grounds Maintenance Depart- 
ment provided us with both equipment and help 
on several occasions when we desperately needed 
it. Looking to the future, however, it is essential 
that our maintenance staff be increased. 

On behalf of all our staff, Advisory Board and 
people who enjoyed our programs and facilities 
I would like to thank everyone who volunteered 
and/or contributed to Recreation. We could not 
meet our Community needs without your help. I 
especially thank the School Department for 
providing gymnasiums and sportfields for all the 
action. And, the Affiliated Recreational Sports 
Leagues volunteers and contributors deserve 
special commendation and thanks for providing a 
valuable service to our citizens and especially our 
youth. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Donald E. Heyliger, Director 

Report of the 
Dover Public Library 
for 1985-1986 

This year was unusual in that most of our 
activity was dominated by a concern for the Ii 
building. The 80th anniversary of the opening of 
the Carnegie Building was celebrated with an 
open house on July 5th. Soon thereafter bids were 
sought for the first phase of the Library's “Master 
Plan,” the renovation of the existing building. With 
all the bids received being far in excess of the funds 
available, a long process of negotiation began, 
resulting in the award of,a contract to Beaver 
Construction Company to carry out the, modified 

Phase One renovations. On December 4th 
- workmen arrived to begin demolition, and seven 
very trying months for the staff and public were 
underway. Noise, dust and disruption e the 
order of the day, with walls and ceilings coming 
down, drilling, hammering and pounding going on 
through the building, and a hole dug 26 feet into 
the earth just a few feet from the circulation desk. 
A new emergency exit stariway to all floors has 
replaced the Library Director’s office, the Lecture 
Room floor has been reinforced with steel beams, 
an elevator has been installed, the building has 
been sprinklered for firé protection, and a new 
electrical service and wiring are in place. As the 
year ends it is obvious that the anticipated August 
31 completion date will not be met and that 
conditions will not return to normal for some time. 

In spite of the disruption caused by the 
construction the Library was busier than ever. 
Circulation set another record, reaching a total of 
200,101 and up almost 6% over the previous year. 
We added 4,746 new books to the collection, 
which now contains 67,992 volumes. This is a gain 
for the year of only 143 volumes, as we were also 
withdrawing 4,603 volumes as part of the 
painstaking and time consuming work necessary 
to keep the Library’s collection current and useful. 
Unfortunately, the increase in circulation activity 
was accompanied by an even larger increase in the 
number of items not returned on time, requiring 
the staff to make 4,225 telephone calls, send 
3,259 post cards and 466 bills to delinquent 
borrowers. This is an unpleasant and unrewarding 
activity that diverts time and money from the real 
business of the Library. 

The Children’s Room continued the frantic 
pace of activity that has become the norm, until 
its programming was cut short in December by the 
renovation. Circulation grew by over 12%, to a 
new record of 77,170. A very successful summer 
reading program attracted 145 younsters who 
read a total of 3,769 books and received the 
friendly and personal attention of the Library staff 
in discussing them. The “Little Red Wagon” visited 
in July, author Bruce McMillan and story-teller 
Becky Graber entranced children and adults alike, 
and a Halloween costume idea day brought in 50 
delightful costumes for viewing. In May the Library 
joined with the Woodman Park PTO to bring the 
Gould and Sterns mime show to a large audience 
at the City Hall auditorium. In early fall a 
questionaire on children’s library services was 
distributed to the public, and while the responses 
were overwhelmingly favorable, the common 
theme was “more!”: more story hours for more 
age groups; more programs; more workshops and 
crafts; more books, records, tapes and other 
materials. The children’s librarians were gratified 
by the very positive feedback to their hard work, 
but at the same time were frustrated by the 
crowded conditions and limited staffing that make 
an increase in service unrealistic, if not impossible. 
The demand is there, but the resources are not. 

Again this we enjoyed the aid and support 
of the Friends of the Library. They sponsored a 
cheerful Christmas open house in a building 
beautifully decorated by the Pioneer Garden Club, 
and later a slide show on Ireland. Combining their 
funds with a grant received from the Dover 
Community Foundation, they have ordered 90 
new chairs for the renovated Lecture Room. They 
also provided funds for the installation of a 
kitchenette to be used during public meetings, and 
continue to make free passes to the Boston 
Museum of Fine Arts available to our patrons. 
They are truly “Friends.” 

It has been a very trying year for those who 
make use of the Library, and particularly for the 
staff who have had to live and work under very 
difficult conditions. They have served with pa- 
tience and good grace, and we have all ap- 
preciated the support and encouragement of the 
Board of Trustees, the City Council. and members 
of City government, and the ple of Dover. 

Bonald K. Mullen 
Library Director 

Dover Youth 
Resources Office 
1985-1986 
Annual Report 

The Youth Resources Office operates a variety 
of programs to benefit Dover youths and their 
families. Included among these are the Job Bank 
and general employment referral programs. The 
Big Buddy Program, the Junvenile Court Di- 
version Program, Drug and Alcohol Abuse Preven- 
tion and Counselling progamming, and outdoor 
challenge trips and activities progamming. Other 
miscellaneous services are provided by Y.R. staff 
as needed, ranging from distribution of donated 
clothing and toys to assistance in finding housing 
and tansportation. Staff people also consult with 
other area agencies, schools, businesses, and 
parents. 

The court Diversion Program maintained an 
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teer Diversion Committee provided us with a lot 
of support and assistance in our work with these 
young offenders. 

The Outreach Counselor interviewed over fifty 
youths, and filled over seventy jobs from the Job 

equipment, interviews of new Diversion committee 
volunteers, general support and supervision of the 
Y.R.O. staff, and consultation with local and state 

facility to assist them with their different programs. 
The biggest problem facing the Arena Department 
is an ever increasing cost of operation due to 
inflation and increased repairs to the facility as it 
grows older. Accordingly this necessitates an 
increase in user fees to maintain the Arena in a 
self-supporting status. The staff is working to help 
minimize these increases but such cost as 
electricity, insurance, and other uncontrolable 
expenses present a major challenge for the Arena 

in the coming years. 
ron are Geran 

April Last year 22 Adult teams competed 
in four Arena run Leagues with a six team 
Poca cas Bantam League. The Seacoast 

club operates under the auspices of the 
ee eee 
& 16) players. Arena also provides Learn-To- 
Skate for hockey and figure skaters, 
adults pre-schoolers. For advanced 
ee pe Great Figure Skating 

professional instruction sanc 
tioned by the United States Figure Skating 
Association. , 2 : i 

| 2 H it ik ¢ & ; i i fo ad J e z 

at i i! i t . i L 

challenging year for the Arena . The Arena 
Department looks forward to another successful 
year. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
PAUL J. CHAL' 

Arena Director 

Annual Report 
Dover Industrial 
Development Authority 

Industrial growth in Dover has continued at a 
rapid pace during the 1985-1986 fiscal year. In the 
Crosby Road Industrial Park the last parcel of four 
and a half acres was placed under agreement in 
late Spring. This parcel, together with an adjoining 
eight acres, will be the site of a 100,000 square 
foot commercial bakery with construction to start 
in the Spring of 1987. 

During this past year, Bayhead Products has 
purchased a_six acre site and started construction 
of a forty-five thousand square foot plant. 
Completion and occupancy is expected in the 
Spring. Forum Development Corporation has 
started construction on the first of two thirty-five 
thousand square foot multi-tenant ‘speculative 
buildings on the seven acre site purchased last 
pega pe serabemp ig eames patter 
1987. 

Robbins Auto Parts has purchased seven acres 
and plans to start construction of a one-hundred 

production by late Winter. : 
As we 

and a half million dollars. Within the coming 
year another 295,000 square feet will be com- 
pleted, adding another four and a half million 
dollars to the City’s tax rolls. 

The Dover Industrial Development Authority 
will continue to encourage and assist industrial 

be developing a program in the coming year to 
continue to expand and develop Dover's industrial 
base. 

SEYMOUR OSMAN 
Chairman 

Dover Industrial 
Development Authority 

Public Works 
Department 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

The Public Works continued its 
efforts to improve its services d 1985-1986, 
with an increase workload we f it difficult to 

neering and Water. 

Cemetery Division 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

A fence was erected around the new section of 
the Cemetery on Court St. and Watson Lane. The 
number of complaints in new area indicated a 
decrease in both vandalism and the disappearance 
of flowers. We felt this was due to closing of all 
gates at night and on weekends, except for the one 
on Watson Lane. 

We continued. internments during the winter 

Personnel received many complaints 
as to the appearance of the Cemetery. 

Mill Heating Division 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

The Mill Heating Plant continued to provide 
steam during the heating season with no major 
problems. The City sold the Mill Heating Plant and 
Property on May 1, 1986. 

Public Works Division 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

The Public Works Division was kept busy with 
the routine daily assignments during the year. 
ts resurfacing and road were all 
completed on schedule. New guard rails, culverts, 
tree ting and tree removal were also ac- 
com; through the City. The City Garage 
maintained the equipment with a minimum of 
down time. 

Wastewater 
Treatment Plant 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

The Sewer Department installed a new sewer 
drain from Oak St. to Varney St. to remove 
infiltration that was entering the sanitary system. 
Separation of Hill St. was completed. The line on 
Portland St. was extended to replace an old 
combined system. We worked with a private 
contractor that replaced a main trunk line off 
Garrison Road. The sewer line on Durrell St. was 
replaced as part of the area road and service 
renovations. 

Most of the spring and summer of 1986 was 
spent working on the sewer analysis. This included 
locating manholes, bringing them up to grade, 
repair to eliminate infiltration. 

Total ove Sg ; ae 5 

Chlorine (Ibs) 74,232 
Grit removed (cu. yds.) 69.25 

eteiesn > 

Gal. 2,914,898 
Wet solids (Ibs) 2,555,482 
Dry solids (Ibs) 724,075 

rae oie ite , 

Loads to landfill 249 

Engineering Division 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

The Engineering Department actively partici- 
pated in numerous projects involving all aspects 
of the city. We ded design and construction 
layout services for the Public Works Department 
for: the reconstruction of Durrell. North Pine and 
Cedar streets; the intersection of Garrison Road 
and Back River Road; and the intersection of 

the reconstruction of Knox Marsh Rd and Maple 
Street sewers. We are in the process of analyzing 
the collection system in the Charles Street sewer 
shed area. We reviewed extensive plans for the 
Planning Office and also provided inspection 

project inspection and assisted Dover residents 
with various matters throughout the year. 

Water Division 
Annual Report 1985-1986 

The Water Division continued with the upgrad- 

curb stops, meters and back flow devices. 
The 12” main on the Spur Road, starting at 

Bellamy Road and tying in to the dead end 8” on 
Boston Harbor Road was completed. During the 
construction of the Watson Road bridge a 12” 
main was installed across the Cocheco River. 

STATISTICS of gallons pumped in 
1986 1985- 

Griffin Well 119,470,000 
Calderwood Well 255,587,300 
Hughes Well 37,551,250 
cae & Smith Well 148,566,130 
Ireland Well 317,278,200 
Test Well 25,776,300 
“Lowell Ai Pum . 

ae seis 138,566,130 

904,229,680 

“Water from-Cummings and Smith Wells ts 
— through the Lowell Avenue Pumping ~ 

n. 
The Water Department has complied with all 

the requirements of the Safe Water Drinking Act, 
and State of New Hampshire Water Supply and 
Pollution Control Commission. All wells have been 
tested for volatile organic compounds and were 
below detection limits. 

Annual Report 
July 1, 1985 To 
June 30, 1986 
Planning Department 

The Planning Department has undergone a year 
of extensive change beginning with the resignation 
of former Planning Director Tim Sheldon in June, 
1985. At that time, full time Building Inspector, 
Dick Selleck, was appointed Acting Planning 
Director. The skeleton staff of Dick Selleck and 

Berrie Donovan reviewed and pro- 
cessed the influx of new projects, sending them 
on to the Site Review Screening Committee 
whose members consist of City Department Heads 
and the Planning Board Chairman, and finally, to 
the Bhi g Board. Jim Hicks, former Executive 
Director ofthe Strafford Regional Planning 
Commission worked on a consulting basis from 
January, 1986 to April 1986 when new Planning 
Director William Collins began. Jim and the staff 
at Strafford Regional Planning revised the Sub- 
division Regulations and presented a final package 
for Planning Board approval in August, 1986. The 
Site Review Screening Committee became very 
active in the review of subdivision and site review 
plats, meeting every Thursday afternoon for 
several hours. Planning Board Chairman George 
Maglaras became a consultant on a voluntary 
basis, devoting several hours each week to 
Planning Board and Planning Department busi- 
ness. 

During the interim period, in the absence of a full 
time Planning Director, the Planning Department 
worked with the Planning Board on several 
projects leading to public hearings. These projects 
include: removal of Charles Street from the Urban 
Multiple Use District (UMUD) at the request of the 
residents; revision of the setback requirements in 
the Cocheco Waterfront District (CWD) to allow 
development in that area, and an amendment to 
the zoning code which would allow the Planning 
Board to waive mailings on the necessary 
comprehensive changes to the code, and send 
ppt by first.class rather than certified mail. As 
a result of the public hearings, and by vote of the 
Planning Board, the Charles Street area remains 
in the UMUD zoning district (the residents 
reversed their request), the setbacks in the CWD 
remain as they are, to be addressed by a new 
Planning Director, and the first class mailing was 
approved and passed to the City Council who also 
approved it, although the request to allow the 

. Planning Board to waiver comprehensive changes 
was not approved. The Board proposed many . 
revisions to the zoning code to bring it up to State 
standards as well as bring it in line with other City — 
codes, but made the decision to postpone the 
revisions until a new Planning Director arrived to 
coordinate all revisions at once, thereby avoiding 

expensive, City-wide mailings. 

Planning Board membership has changed due to 
the resignation of City Manager Robert Steele, 
Stephanie Faria, and Robert Weisner, the death 
of Robert Seaver, the removal of Craig Williams 
by the City Council, and the appointment of 
former City Council Representative J. Andrew 
Galt, as Mayor. New members are City Manager’ 
Reynold Perry, City Council Representative 
Thomas Scharff, Nancy Sousane, and Patricia 
Torr. All seats on the Board are full, although only 
one alternate has been appointed where five are 
allowed by State Statute. 

Two subcommittees were set up by the Planning 
Board. One to study abandonment of unaccepted 
City streets, and the other land use, specifically 

regard to erosion along the waterways. The 
Board discussed as well, the use of community 
water and sewer systems. Guidelines were set up 
for community septic systems, while community — 
water systems were determined to be unaccep- 
table. Long discussions were held on the proximity 
of the toxic olend landfill and its effect on 
proposed subdivisions in the area. It was de- 
termined that this problem would best be resolved 
by marking City maps with the landfill’s location, 
and that the Building Inspector would wam 
applicants for building permits of its location. 

The Planning Board held regularly scheduled 
meetings on each Tuesday from June through 
October. They then determined that regular 
meetings would be held on the second and fourth 
Tuesdays of the month, with workshops scheduled 
on the remaining Tuesdays to address planning 
issues. during the year were 29 site 
reviews, 40 minor subdivisions (four lots or less), 
and nine major subdivisions (five or more lots). 
lore , the breakdown in approvals is 

as follows: 245 condo units, 86 mobile home units 
(preliminary approval only), and 44 apartments 

ugh site review approval; 51 new lots were 
created through minor subdivision approval; 211 
lots were created through major subdivision 
approval. This is a total of 637 single family units. 
Also approved were site reviews for:. Strafford 
Guidance Center on. Central Avenue; a restaurant 

ee hae 



Annual Report Economic 

The 1985-86 fiscal year has seen a continuation 
of the rapid development of Dover. The invest- 
ment of private capital has continued at a fast pace 
but with the vast majority of the investment being 
in new single and multi-family units. Of the nearly 
twenty-eight million dollars of building permits 
issued during the period, 71.6% were for new 

New Single Family Units 
New Multi-Family Projects 

Development Department 

single and multi-family construction. An additional 
7.4% were for residential additions, renovations, 
and conversions. Of the remainder, 17.7% was for 
new commercial and industrial buildings and 
commercial renovations and additions. A break- 
down of the building permits for the July 1, 1985 
to June 30, 1986 period follows: 

Residential Additions/Renovations 
Residential Conversions 
New Commercial Buildin 
Commercial Renovations/Additions 
New Industrial Buildings 
Miscellaneous Projects 
Public Library 

The continuing redevelopment of the Pacific 
Mills property, the purchase of property on School 
and St.Thomas Streets by the city of the 
development as off-street parking lots, mod- 
ernization of a number of retail stores, creation of 
apartments in unused second and third-floor 
downtown buildings, and the start of construction 
of three new retail and office buildings on the 
periphery of downtown have all contributed to the 
resurgence of downtown. 

Miracle Mile development has continued with 
the addition of a number of new retail outlets in 
both the Shaw’s and Shop and Save centers. The 
multi-million dollar expansion and modernization 
of Wentworth-Douglass Hospital is nearly com- 
plete, and all land in the Crosby Road Industrial 

Park has either been sold or is under agreement. 
By July of 1987 we expect that every parcel in the 
Park will either have a building erected or have 
one under construction. Available jobs and the 
city’s tax base have both increased substantially. 

In the coming year more attention and effort 
will have to be given to developing solutions to the 
problems engendered by this rapidly expanding 
economy. Traffic congestion on major arteries, 
lack of industrially-zoned land, the need for 
additional off-street parking for customers, ten- 
nants, and residents of downtown, vacant retail 
space in the downtown area, and the attraction of 
new and expansion of existing industry are only 
a few of those that must be addressed. 
George W. Garrett 
Economic Director 

ANNUAL REPORT 
FOR THE YEAR 1985 

- Property Assessment 
_ Trailers 

Total Assessments ; 
Less Elderly & Blind Exemptions 

Total Net Assessed Value 

Real Estate 
Trailers 
Bank Stock 

Gross Tax 
Less Veterans Exemptions 

Net Tax 

DMcM/ajp 

at Indian Brook Farm on Sixth Street; an addition 
to Roger's Pizza on Central Avenue; six to twelve 
office condos in Ashwood Place on Central 
Avenue; Burger ‘King on Central Avenue; an 
addition to Lipson’s on Fifth Street; Convenient 
Med Care on Central/Glenwood; office condos 
for St Laurent/Pearson on Central Avenue; 
expansion of Roadway, new buildings for manu- 
facturing/industrial use (Matchett), Bayhead Prod- 
ucts, a personnel addition to Davidson Rubber, 
and Goodwin’s Office Supply in the Industrial 
Park; two new retail buildings for Holmwood on 

_ Chestnut Street; an office building on Fourth 
; Sey and Pollyann’s Fashions on Rochester 

‘oad. 

The Zoning Board of Adjustment set a policy to 
limit its monthly caseload to six, and has included 
a “facts of finding” form in its case by case decision 
making process, thereby creating a reference on 
the facts leading to the granting or denial of an 
application for a variance or special exception. The 
Board has held workshops to fine tune procedures 
and make new members aware of the facts used 
as a basis for decisions. With the resignation of 
Dennis Ciotti, Mardean Fraser, John Torr, Ann 
Turner and Bill Hunt, and subsequent appoint- 
ment of Barry Hager and Mark Dellner, the Board 
is currently down to four members and no 
alternates. A full Board should consist of five full 

ASSESSMENTS 
$399,570,741 

$404,625,346 

$14,173,408.00 
116,611.28 

$14,056,796.72 

Respectfully submitted, 
DAVID McMULLEN 

City Assessor 

The Planning Director is also the Chair of the 
Housing Standards Board, which has been 
involved in several tenant/landlord issues over the 
past year. Also on the Committee is Fire Chief 
David Bibber, and Health Inspector Bea Fogg. 

With the advent of new Planning Director Bill 
Collins in April, the Planning Department has 
been given a new sense of direction and 
organization. Attention has focused on upgrading 
ordinances, hiring two additional Planners and 
detailed review of development proposals before 
presentation to the Site Review Screening Com- 
mittee and Planning Board. The Building Inspec- 
tor’s Office and Zoning Board of Adjustment have 
both undergone policy changes. Work has 
centered on revisions to the RM-12 zone (specifi- 
cally, lowering the density), adoption of the 
Growth Management District III to regulate the 
remaining capacity of the Charles Street sewer 
pump station, and several proposed revisions to 
the RM-10 zone in the Silver and Lexington Street 
area as requested by the residents. The Dover 
street map has been upgraded to include new 
streets in recent developments, thereby giving the 
Police and Fire Departments much needed 
information for emergency calls. The Conversa- 
tion Commission has become more involved in 
the review of siege subdivisions, analyzing test pit 
information and submitting comments to the 
Planning Board. Next year’s report will reflect 
more of these positive changes in detail. 

: Bill Collins 
Planning Director 

Statement of Revenues, 
Expenditures And Encumbrances — 

Budget (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis), 

Actual And Encumbrances — General Fund 

For The Year Ended June 30, 1986 (Note 2) 

Budget 

REVENUES: 
Taxes $14,224,799 $14,417,365 
Licenses and 961,600 1,351,049 
Fines and forfeits 229,400 
Use of property and money 481,543 
Current service charges eee 
Other revenues 
Education - primarily federal 

1,712,110 1,785,665 
Intergovernmental . 1,055,954 1,048,343 

ith 555 and state grants and tuition (7.611) 

19,069,713 19,739,043 Total revenues 669,330 

EXPENDITURES AND 
ENCUMBRANCES: 

General government: 
City council 
Executive department 
Finance department 
Tax collection 
Assessing division 
City clerk 
Elections 
Legal department 
Insurance and retirement 
Public building maintenance 

Total general government 640 

Public safety: 
Police a istration 2,012 
Outside services 
Fire administration 3,632 
Fire o tions 1,960 
Civil defense 

Total public safety 7,604 

Public works: 
Administration and operations 

Total public works 

Culture and recreation: 
and recreation 

Parks maintenance 
Butterfield 
Indoor poo! 
Guppey pool 
Summer camp 

Total culture and recreation 

tec ona 
lanning department 

Building inspection 
Zoning department 
Conservation 
Civic promotions 
Plumbing inspection 
Economic development 

Total community services 

Human services: 
Education 
Health department 
Welfare department 
District court 254 84 
Youth resources 84 

Total human services 

Debt service 

Intergovernmental 

Total expenditures and 
encumbrances 

EXCESS OF REVENUES OVER 
(UNDER) EXPENDITURES 
OTHER FINANCING SOURCES — 
Budget transfers in — including 
portion of prior periods’ 
undesignated fund balances 

“169,620 

109,174 9,191,274 
10,238 

1,710,611 

1,394,369 

19,830,097 134,550 

(760,384) (134,550) 1,067,810 

760,384 

$ -0- $ 1,202,360 $ 134,550 $1,067,810 

See notes to financial statements. 



i end Rescues. 
« 
It is a pleasure to present the Annual Report for 
the City of Dover Fire & Rescue Service for the 
fiscal year 1985/86. 

You will note a dramatic change in our format 
which we are not happy with; however, it is only 
temporary. The State Fire Marshal's Office is now 

plague our ability to provide an effective and 
» efficient service. 

citizens of Dover, the City of Dover Fire & Rescue 
Service will continue to improve in the years to 

1981 
CASUALTIES 1 0 

DEPARTMENT RESPONSE BY MONTH 
1981/82 

BRRSKIERAZVe 

1982/83 
147 

A success in 
sprinklers. An accidental fire within a residential 

Latgcwe deg dy taengeed 
by Had it not been 

1983/84 1984/85 
0 0 

1983/84 1984/85 1985/86 
257 

RBESSRSSkess BREBZERSEESER 

ceca. oe ernie. fo goer 

Division of Fire Training 
As pointed out in previous the training 
Process is In a changing phase that’s going to take 
a few years to solidify. 

administrative technique can shore up this 
fallen area. Some of these techniques have 
already been started and the effect of these will 
be noticeable in the monthly reports. 

Overall, training hours have dropped slightly in this 
fiscal , from approximately 12 hours in 
1984/85 to 12,000 in 1985/86. This reduction is 
due to the weak areas described above. With the 
new controls that are installed, we are very 
confident that the 1986/87 year will easily be the 
highest training year in our recording history. 

The following is some statistical information on 
training hours, special courses and projects 
completed in this fiscal year: 

“A” Shift - 9 men - 2265.5 hours 
“B” Shift - 9 men - 3082.5 hours 
“C” Shift - 9 men - 3874.5 hours 
“D” Shift"- 9 men - 1824.0 hours 

- 3 men - 907.5 hours 

Total hours - 11,954 
Average per year per man - 300 hours 
Night training in excess of 2500 hours 

EXAMINATION 
Evaluations 

2 Exams 

the com- 
munity in a number of areas. The hundreds of 
hours spent in these areas are not reflected in our 

through exigent training 
the tation of new procedures 

cod the acquisition of innovative equipment. 

During fiscal year 1985-1986, our training pro- 
grams increased the number of personnel are 
certified as MAST and EOA providers and 
instructors in Basic Life Su (CPR). We now 
have the capacity to extend civilian CPR training 

a ee ee ye de asst 6 a 4 
Atel Ses A Me Og BaF arg Ma eS -" 

. « PEQRFeMS to 2 greater number of the citizens of, , Ln 

Training Programs, 
EMT's can be recertified while on m4 
im a m in which 
wr pronwonee Wricbed in the develo 
production 

the Training Division. 

ae the importance of disaster planning, 
the developement of the City of 

Dover's Mass Casulaty Incident (MCI) response 
plan. This plan necessitates the coordination of 
personnel, ambulances and equipment with coop- 
erating communities, hospitals 
through such collaboration that the City of Dover 
maintains Its status as an integral part of State and 
Regional EMS. 

fiscal fn 1986-1987 we expect to (1) 
complete the MCI response plan, (2) coordinate 
efforts with Wentworth-Douglass Hospital to 

le EMT-D (defibrillation) certification to the 
ent and (3) educate additional personnel 

to the level of Advanced Life Support Provider 
(Paramedic). The ultimate goal is to provide this 
some level of prehospital care to the citizens of 

We have 
nnel 

it and 
ese video 

EDUCATION 
DEPARTMENT 

SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 
Gerald A. Daley 
742-6400 

BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR 
Marie Willard 
742-6400 

DOVER SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

Ward 1: 
Christina M. Tarbox 

749-3839 
Ward 2: 

William H. McCann, Jr. = 

742-9020 
Ward 3: 

Robert E. Hannan 

749-2469 
Ward 4: 

Francis J. Menez 
749-2578 
Ward 5: 

Donald J. Cichon 

749-4784 
Ward 6: 

Paul C. Johnson 
749-4929 
At Large: 

Eleanor T. Milliken, Chairman 

742-3953 
DIRECTOR OF CURRICULUM 

Murray Ingraham, 
Woodman Park School 
742-2114 

SCHOOL PRINCIPALS 
Richard Rothenberg, 

Dover High 

742-3176 
Gilbert Barclay 
Junior High 

742-3172 
Marilyn McKernan Weeks 
Woodman Park 

742-2161 
James McShane 
Home Street 

742-1202 
George Rivers 

Garrison 
742-5505 

DIRECTOR OF MAINTENANCE 

(Building & Grounds) 
James Bickford 
Dover High” 
742-3176 

DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION 

Neil Robinson 
Garage 

742-1015 
HEAD SCHOOL NURSE 

Eloise Marley 
Woodman Park 

742-2161 
FOOD SERVICE ADMINISTRATOR 

Joan Carll 

Basic and Advanced level 

and agencies. It is ~ 



Tax Office Collections Annual Report 1986 
1984 1985 

Motor Vehicle Permits i ‘lea be estas gt Building Inspector July 1 , 1 985 to 

net hy vba Charges 
n toc 5 - . . ‘ ie 

Resident Tax Current 1160, June 30, 1986 Building Permits 
Resident Tax Prior : 
Property Tax Current P 

Property Tax Prior é 708,366.86 PERMITS ESTIMATED COST 

Yield Tax f : 133.50 36 $940,000. 

fi 3,988.80 41 Boat Tax 
Tax Liens 1982 ( 124,918.00 

Tax Liens 1983 ; _ 247,986.18 

Tax Liens 1984 sees oe 580,926.46 

Interest, cost & 
penalties 190,438.73 151,510.57 201,421.76 

[i se eee 
12,465,814.61 13,394,407.61 15,830,761.82 

Other Collections 
1985 1983 

Water 908,440.25 925,572: 971,262.16 

Sewer 943,388.30 915,117.16 942,518.41 

Sprinkler 13,874.47 15,426.00 15,027.00 

Maintenance 29,201.54 29,165.42 36,954.00 
MISCELLANEOUS 

1,894,904.56 1,885,281.56 1,965,761.57 PERMITS 10 

The city’s growth resulted in increased activity in all phases of the Tax Office. Automobile —— SoBe Fe tt Lae IA en 

registrations continued to increase as over 20,000 vehicles were registered with fees topping one ANNUAL TOTALS 798 $28,246,000. $81,285. 

million dollars. 
The Tax Office also issued thousands of registration stickers as agent for the State of New In fiscal year 1985 the Building Inspection division doubled its staff with the addition of Thomas 

Hampshire. L. Clark as Assistant Building Inspector in August 1985. Procedures have since been instituted that 

Over 16,000 resident taxes were mailed, and over 6700 property tax bills were also mailed. allow the inspectors to devote more time to plan review and on-site inspections. Other methods 

ANN FREDETTE are currently being evaluated which should establish further efficient operations within the division, 

Tax Collector 

Combined Balance Sheet, 

All Fund Types And Account Group 
June 30, 1986 

. Governmental Fund Types phe “a teeaee aah | 

Special Debt Capital Enterprise ) 
eee ee ee yee Projects es | 
Cash $ 379,869 $115,064 
Investments, at cost (Note 3) 5,300,000 
jews receivable 1,726,568 

counts receivable 562,552 © 
Unbilled revenue 5 hor sd 
noe ae 

from other funds 16,015 
Due from governmental entities 223,856 meter ) 
Inventories 
Prepaid expenses and other assets 16,192 . 
Property (Note 4) 4,314,012 
Amount available in debt service funds a $ 26,034 Resources to be provided in future 

years 11,952,103 ; 

TOTAL $8,001,196 $318,185 $141,098 $2,692,254 $7773, 741 67,162. 5719544. $11,978,137. 

LIABILITIES AND FUND EQUITY ) 
eae / 

ounts payable 422 
onoate avoir $ 1289 $ 70,425 $ 37,402 

mpensated absences 122,796 
Other 701,244 1,582 121,367 $ 613,187 

Deferred revenue 404,064 ’ 

Unredeemed principal and interest 

Beda peo ble (Note 5) nds payable (Note 
Due to other funds gs8kans 0 i06Re 2,178,800 11,364,950 

Total liabilities 7,034,798 178,402 2337569. 58736. re 11978137 

ee suy syne 
ntributed capital (Note 6) 

Retained earnings (deficit) (Note 6): et 
Appropriated for eed 

compensation (Note 12) 602,221 
Unappropriated ic 

Fund balances (deficits): beta ear 
Reserved for: 
eas 161,421 
inventory I : 
Debt service oa 
Trust purposes: 

$600,930 
118,614 

48,651 2 
783,197 (51,840) 

Total fund equity 966,398 139,783 26,034 — 2,410,719 5,436,172 

AT Oe $8,001,196 $318,185 $141,098 $2,692,254 $7,773,741 2 [719,544 $11.978,137 

2,410,719 

See notes to financial statements. 



~The 1986-1987 City Council 
All Council Terms expire on December 31, 1987. 

Thomas P. Duffy, Jr. Kevin Mone 
Ward 2 - B* At -AC 

19 Forest Street Tem 
742-1622 12 m Avenue 

Paul A. Bruyere, 3a dr. 
eens ee Reynold Perry 

742-6171 oy 

Thomas E. Scharff 
dames F. O'Neil, Jr. Ward 4-E 

Ward 3-A B 8 Robinwood Avenue 
128 ae Law Avenue 742-7747 

749.5085 

GENERAL GOVERNMENT 

CITY MANAGER 
Reynold 742-3551, ext 223 

CITY CLERK 
Deid E 742-3551, ec. 220 

CITY ATTORNEY 

.. 742-6131 

Googe Garret SEI, ext 229 

ot Feige MOSEL, et. 2 

Dan Rely ESI, et 202 

Dew DicBtao 429551, wt. 207 

Pan Peete ET e216 

William P. McQuade 

Directory of City Officials 

Franklin Torr James H. McAdams 
sg Tg aad At Large - D*, F 

742-7607 7 Riverside Drive 
742-6338 

Jesee Andrew Galt 
Ward 1 

754 Central Avenue A. Committee on Appointments 
742-1250 B. Municipal Ordinance Committee 

C. Committee on Fiscal Impact 

D. Parking and Traffic Committee 
Ward 5 - A*, D E. Planning Board Representative 
see a F. Alternate Planning Board Representative 

("indicates Committee Chairman) 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES - 5 year term 

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC WORKS & WATER 

sasreecorrectorerst dt SARO A 

weve 142-5113 
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